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Fiscal Court
cont. from pg. 3

COMMUNITY

bert as part-time para-
medic and Penny Ishmael 
as advanced part-time 
paramedic to the Rowan 
County EMS.

The court approved 
the “Safe Haven Baby 
Box Memorandum of 
Agreement,” which will 
be located at the front of 
the EMS service build-
ing located on American 
Legion Way; approved 
the “KYTC Logan Hol-
low 80/20 agreement and 
resolution” for a drain-
age project; approved the 
“2025 Waste Tire grant 
agreement;” approved 
the “2025 Crumb Rub-
ber/Tire Derived Products 
grant agreement;” and 
approved the “FY 25/26 
Household Hazardous 
Waste agreement.”

The court approved 
the “Detention Center 

nicotine pouch award” to 
Crossbar for $3.95 each, 
which the inmates can 
purchase at the commis-
sary; approved the “De-
tention Center housing 
contracts” with Montgom-
ery County at $42.00 per 
day, per inmate; and after 
some talk from Judge-
Exec. Clark about a non-
monetary paperwork dis-
crepancy, approved the 
“acceptance of the Rowan 
County Fiscal Court FY 
23/24 audit.”

Before going into closed 
session, the court ap-
proved the budget trans-
fers, monthly financial 
statement, quarterly fi-
nancial statement, and 
consideration of monthly 
bills

The meeting then went 
into closed session, with 
no action taken, and 
subsequently adjourned, 
with committee meetings 
being held directly after.

The Painted Hills Garden Club is Hosting the 3rd Annual Heart & Soil Garden Fest
Plans are well un-

derway for the 3rd An-
nual Heart & Soil Gar-
den Fest hosted by the 
Painted Hills Garden 
Club of Morehead.  This 
year the focus will be on 
gardening for food and 
profit.  A vegetable gar-
den can be very helpful 
in reducing the cost of 
food you purchase from 
the store, as well as pro-
viding great exercise and 
a sense of satisfaction 
and independence.  Our 
scheduled programs will 
give you ideas on ways 
to garden you never 
even thought of.  A gar-
den is not always grown 
on a flat piece of ground.  
Amanda Potter, Row-
an County Extension 
Agent, UK Cooperative 
Extension Service will 
show us unusual ways 
to garden.  Gardens can 
also grow vertically, in 
pots, on a patio, or even 
on a roof. 

The plants you choose 
to grow may be patio 
sized, or a 15-foot-long 
squash vine sprawling 
along a fence.  Herbs and 
small vines like a patio 
cucumber can be grown 
in a pot with ornamen-
tal flowers like zinnias 

and marigolds which are 
beneficial nectar plants 
for pollinators.  The op-
tions are endless!

Could a small orchard 
or peach or pear grove 
be in your future?  One 
of our programs may 
help you decide.  Terry 
Stamper, a trained Ar-
borist, will explain how 
to select and plant fruit 
trees and then learn 
how to properly prune 
them for maximum pro-
duction. How much fun 
would it be to pick your 
own apples for a pie!

Do you ever wonder 
where florists get their 
plants?  Well, maybe it 
could be from your own 
garden.  Growing flow-
ers for market or just 
for sale at a Farmers 
Market may be a way to 
supplement your income 
and bring beauty to your 
surroundings at the 
same time.  Joanna Kir-
by from the Garden Club 
of Kentucky will share 
her knowledge about 
what plants are specifi-
cally suited to grow in 
this area and that will 
hold up to continual cut-
ting, giving you a supply 
of blooms all season.

You may find yourself 

with an overflowing sup-
ply of tomatoes or beans 
and wonder what to do 
with the surplus.  Alex 
Sallie, Bath County Food 
and Consumer Sciences 
Extension Agent, UK 
Cooperative Extension 
Service will share some 
of the many ways to pre-
pare your product for fu-
ture consumption.  You 
can freeze, can, pickle 
or dehydrate it. You can 
also share your bounty 
with friends or swap dif-
ferent fruits and vegeta-
bles to have more diver-
sity in your refrigerator.  
Who doesn’t like a bag 
of warm, ripe tomatoes 
from a neighbor?  Or 
what about a dozen ears 
of corn for your family 
dinner?  Maybe it would 
be a bag of green beans, 
snapped and washed 
and ready to cook.  

Growing herbs is a 
wonderful way to in-
crease the flavor of ev-
eryday dishes. They will 
also provide you with 
wonderful scents and 
colors in your food.  Some 
herbs like mint are also 
used in beverages like 
tea or cocktails.  Jerry 
Hart, a trained Chef, 
will share how to grow 

and cook with herbs.  
There are so many as-

pects to gardening, you 
will always have some-
thing new to experience.  
Don’t forget that the veg-
etables, herbs, and fruit 
trees need pollinators 
to be successful.  Try to 
incorporate good nectar 
plants in all your garden 
spaces.  You will be well 
rewarded with the but-
terflies, birds, and bees 
that you will be able to 
watch.

Join us on Saturday, 
June 14 from 10:00 to 
4:00 for our Heart & 
Soil Garden Fest held 
at the Morehead Confer-
ence Center at 111 First 
Street.  There will also 
be vendors, door prizes, 
and a Silent Auction to 
make the day a fun fam-
ily outing.  The event 
is free and open to the 
public.  We would love to 
see you there.  For more 
information call or text 
606-356-6445.  If you 
are interested in being 
a vendor, the cost of a 
table is $30.00. 

Dee Biebighauser
Painted Hills Garden 

Club President

Legislative Update
Representative Rich-

ard White
 
Reflecting on the 

true meaning of Me-
morial Day

As the days grow lon-
ger and warmer, fami-
lies across the Common-
wealth are firing up the 
grill, heading to the lake, 
gearing up for neighbor-
hood cookouts, and pre-
paring for the unofficial 
kickoff of summertime. 
Before we get wrapped 
up in all the festivities 
this three-day weekend 
brings, let’s take a mo-
ment to reflect on what 
Memorial Day truly rep-
resents and why we ob-
serve this holiday.

Memorial Day is more 
than just a long week-
end we get to enjoy—it is 
an occasion to honor the 
brave men and women 
who made the ultimate 
sacrifice and lost their 
lives defending our great 
nation.

It’s easy to take for 
granted what a tremen-
dous privilege it is to live 
in the greatest country on 
Earth. But that privilege 
is only possible because 
of the courage, pride and 
sense of duty shown by 
generations of American 
service members, dating 
back to our fight for lib-
eration from the British 
Crown. We observe Me-
morial Day each year in 
recognition of their sacri-
fice, and every second of 
it belongs to them. It is 
a time for us to show our 
gratitude and carry on 
the legacy of those who 
gave everything so that 
we could live in freedom.

The heroes who have 
fallen answered when 
duty called, knowing 
they might not return 
home. Some left behind 
families; others gave up 

their careers and dreams 
to serve. But they all did 
it out of love for their 
country and to defend 
the values that make 
America so remarkable. 
They didn’t join the fight 
for personal gain or mon-
ey—but so we can raise 
our children in safe com-
munities, worship freely 
without restriction and 
speak our minds with-
out fear of consequence. 
That sacrifice is what we 
should be celebrating on 
Memorial Day weekend.

Kentucky has a long 
history of being a driv-
ing force in our nation’s 
military strength. From 
the mountains of East-
ern Kentucky to the 
riverbanks of Western 
Kentucky, the Common-
wealth has raised gen-
eration after generation 
of fierce men and women 
who have stood on the 
front lines defending 
liberty. As home to Fort 
Knox and Fort Campbell, 
Kentucky plays a critical 
role in the training, de-
ployment and support of 
our armed forces.

Military service isn’t 
just a tradition in Ken-
tucky—for many fami-
lies, it’s a rite of passage, 
a way of life, and an 
identity. Our communi-
ties are filled with vet-
erans who carry not only 
the legacy of service but 
also the weight of sac-
rifice. For Kentuckians, 
Memorial Day carries 
deeply personal meaning 
because we know, first-
hand, the cost of liberty.

President Abraham 
Lincoln once said, “A na-
tion that does not honor 
its heroes will not long 
endure.” That is what 
Memorial Day is all 
about. When we take a 
step back to reflect on 
why we celebrate this 

holiday, we reaffirm the 
principles that so many 
soldiers died protect-
ing. In making an inten-
tional effort to instill in 
the next generation the 
values these men and 
women fought for, we 
keep those beliefs alive 
and woven into the fabric 
of our society. Preserving 
the liberty they died for 
is among the most patri-
otic acts we can perform 
as Americans to honor 
their memory.

As we honor Memorial 
Day, let’s remember that 
every cross in a veterans 
cemetery, every name 
carved into a war memo-
rial, and every folded flag 
represents more than 
just a fallen soldier. Each 
tells an epic tale of self-
sacrifice, devotion and 
unconditional love for 

this great nation. Scat-
tered across the country 
are veterans cemeteries 
filled with men and wom-
en who believed America 
was a country worth dy-
ing for. These symbols 
remind us that our free-
dom comes at a cost that 
should never be taken 
for granted or forgotten. 
They are eternal mark-
ers that our liberty was 
purchased with blood, 
patriotism and an un-
breakable loyalty to our 
flag.

I believe it is our duty 
as lawmakers to com-
memorate the memory 
of the heroes we have 
lost not only on the last 
Monday of May, but 
through the legislation 
we support, the values 
we defend and the com-
mitment we make to fos-

tering a country that is 
strong, free and worthy 
of their sacrifice. With 
every vote we cast, we 
must strive to preserve 
the ideals they died pro-
tecting, so their loss is 
never in vain. Though it 
is a debt we can never 
fully repay, that is how 
we ensure their legacy 
lives on in the soul of our 
country.

So this Memorial Day, 
as we gather with loved 
ones in celebration, hon-
or the legacy of those who 
made the ultimate sacri-
fice by flying your Ameri-
can flag high, attending 
a local parade, teaching 
your children the mean-
ing of this day and saying 
a prayer for the families 
who carry the burden of 
loss. Most of all, remem-
ber that the freedom we 

enjoy is not free.
Finally, to every Ken-

tuckian who has worn the 
uniform—and to every 
family who has known 
the weight of loss—your 
sacrifice will never be for-
gotten. Thank you. May 
God bless our fallen he-
roes, may God bless their 
families, and may God 
forever bless the United 
States of America.

As always, I can be 
reached here at home 
anytime, or through the 
toll-free message line in 
Frankfort at 1-800-372-
7181. Feel free to contact 
me via email at Richard.
White@kylegislature.
gov. If you would like 
more information, please 
visit the legislature’s 
website at legislature.
ky.gov.


